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4603 Performance Evaluation 

Performance evaluations for the Superintendent are an essential element of providing 
quality educational services and measuring job performance and effectiveness. This 
Policy does not diminish the Board’s authority or ability to either terminate the 
Superintendent’s employment during the term of the Superintendent’s employment 
contract or to non-renew the Superintendent’s contract at its expiration. 

The Board will ensure that the Superintendent is evaluated based on a performance 
evaluation system described in Revised School Code Sections 1249 and 1249b and the 
individual employment contract. The evaluation may include, where appropriate or 
required by law, the following components: 

 an annual evaluation process that meets statutory standards and is based on 
objective criteria; 

 an annual evaluation by the Board, unless the Superintendent qualifies for a 
biennial evaluation, provided that this does not limit the Board’s right to conduct 
more frequent evaluations where deemed appropriate by the Board; 

 an improvement plan if the Superintendent is evaluated as developing or needing 
support, or otherwise at the Board’s discretion; 

 student growth and assessment data or student learning objectives, as defined by 
Revised School Code Section 1249; 

 an evaluation and feedback provided in writing with an overall effectiveness rating 
of effective, developing, or needing support; 

 dismissal of a Superintendent rated ineffective or needing support on 3 
consecutive evaluations; 

 a midyear progress report for each year that the Superintendent is evaluated that 
includes specific performance goals for the remainder of the year and any 
recommended training identified by the Board; 

 a tool approved by the MDE, a modified MDE tool, or a local evaluation tool 
adopted in compliance with Revised School Code Sections 1249 and 1249b; 

 opportunity for a Superintendent rated needing support to request a review 
consistent with the procedure for other administrators under Revised School Code 
1249b; 

 website posting of required information pertaining to the evaluation tool; 

 providing appropriate training for Board members; and 
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 other components that the Board deems relevant, important, or in the District’s 
best interests. 

The Superintendent’s individual employment contract will include an appeal process 
concerning the evaluation process and rating received. 

The Board, in its discretion, may provide periodic scheduled feedback about the 
Superintendent’s performance. 

Legal authority: MCL 380.11a, 380.601a, 380.1249, 380.1249b 
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